NSFC Inspection Delegation Visited The U.S.



Picture taken during the working conference in the Office of Inspector General, National Science Foundation. Second from left in the front: Dr. C. C Boesz, IG of

NSF; Third from left in the front: Prof. Li Zhuqi, Vice President of NSFC.

the US, the NSFC inspection delegation, headed by its Vice President Prof. Zhuqi, Vice President of NSFC, paid a work visit to the US from December 2 to Dec. 9, 2002.

During the 8-day visit, itinerary of the delegation consists of a seminar with senior officials from the Office of Inspector General, NSF, a meeting with NSF's Deputy Director, Dr. Joseph Bordogna and staff from the International Office and a meeting with IG of NASA. In addition, the delegation also held a symposium with overseas Chinese scholars in the New Jersey Institute of Science and Technology on Dec. 3, and attended the conference held by the Chinese Association for Science and Technology, USA on Dec. 6, during which Prof. Li Zhuqi briefly intro-

duced NSFC and its funding policy towards overseas Chinese.

(Fan Yingjie, Chen Huai)

At the invitation of Dr. C. C Boesz, Inspector General (IG) of the National Science Foundation (NSF) in

Prof. Wang Naiyan met with **Hungarian Scientist**



Prof. Wang Naiyan, Vice President of NSFC, met with Prof. Sandor Szatmari, Head of the Department of Experimental Physics, University of Szeged, Hungary, on Dec. 20, 2002. Both sides discussed possible cooperation in the field of experimental laser physics.

(Chen Wentao)

6 SCIENCE FOUNDATION IN CHINA